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High Desert Corridor Open House/Community Meetings
Tonight, we are kicking off the first of four open house community meetings for the High Desert Corridor (HDC) project. The proposed 63-mile corridor that will link Antelope Valley with Victor Valley is currently in the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (Draft EIS/EIR) planning phase.
The HDC project proposes construction of a new east-west freeway/expressway linking State Route (SR) 14 in Los Angeles County with SR-18 in San Bernardino County. This new freeway/expressway connection would link some of the fastest residential, commercial and industrial growth areas in Southern California, including the cities of Palmdale, Lancaster, Adelanto, Victorville and the Town of Apple Valley. In addition to addressing growth in these areas, the HDC project will address traffic safety and support the growing need to move goods through the region.

The following meetings are being held to present the information gathered during scoping and the environmental process now underway. 

· Lancaster: Monday, April 11, 2011, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., City of Lancaster , 44933 Fern Avenue, Lancaster, CA

· Lake Los Angeles: Tuesday, April 12, 2011, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Twin Lakes Community Church, 17213 Lake Los Angeles Avenue, Palmdale, CA

· Apple Valley: Wednesday, April 13, 2011, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Town of Apple Valley Town Council Chambers, 14955 Dale Evans Parkway, Apple Valley, CA
· Adelanto: Thursday, April 14, 2011, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Adelanto Community Center, 11555 Cortez Avenue, Adelanto, CA

Content presented at these meetings will be identical and in the following format: Open house session from 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.; presentations from 6:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.; and questions and comments from 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

For those unable to attend a meeting in person, the Apple Valley meeting on April 13, 2011 will be streamed live on metro.net/hdc, making the meeting available for viewing and accessible for online public participation.

Procurement Status Report for RFP P3010 – New Light Rail Vehicles (LRV)
The due date for proposals for Request for Proposals (RFP) P3010 is today Monday, April 11, 2011. 267 firms have received the RFP document, and staff has responded to 349 questions and comments concerning the RFP requirements.

Staff has not received a response from the Federal Transit Administration concerning approval of the four unique solicitation elements that were approved by the Board for Local Jobs and Additional U.S. Component Content programs, a Metro managed DBE program, and local environmental rules for LRV production. In the absence of a formal response staff will evaluate two Alternate approaches; an unconventional approach with the four items until May 31, 2011, and a conventional path if no approval is obtained. 

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net.



	

	








